
 
 

BANGOR BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING 
HELD AT 197 PENNSYLVANIA AVENUE, BANGOR, PA 

 
MINUTES                                                                                                     SEPTEMBER 27, 2021, 7:00PM 
   
CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE TO FLAG 
 
ROLL CALL: 
 Members Present   
 James W. Kresge                   
 Barry G. Schweitzer  
 Robert Goffredo              
 James Augustine  
 Krista Ashmore 
 Michael J. Bilotta 
 Rosemarie Capone 
 Others Present:   
 Nathaniel J. Dysard, Borough Manager           
 David J. Ceraul, Esq., Solicitor  
 Brooke Kerzner, Mayor 
 
ACTION ITEMS: 

1. A MOTION to approve payment of the bills totaling $261,178.75 to be paid was made by 
Ashmore, seconded by Bilotta.  All were in favor. MOTION carried. 

2. Manager Dysard reviewed the proposal for the equipment needed to create a splash pad at the 
borough pool facility with Council. The estimated cost with construction is approximately 
$300,000.  A MOTION was made by Augustine, seconded by Capone to authorize submission of 
the LSA grant application and authorization of the Borough Manager to execute the necessary 
contractual grant documents.  All were in favor. MOTION carried. 

3. A letter of interest was received from Marc Sperling to serve on the Park and Recreation Advisory 
Board.  A MOTION was made by Capone, seconded by Ashmore to appoint Marc Sperling to the 
Park and Recreation Advisory Board with a term expiring on 12/31/2025.  All were in favor. 
MOTION carried.  

4. A MOTION to approve Police Directives 3.4.3 (Temporary Holding Area), 3.4.4 (Detainee Intake 
and Monitoring Record). 4.1.2 (Northampton County Sexual Assault Protocol), and 4.9.1 (Missing 
Persons), was made by Capone, seconded by Schweitzer.  All were in favor. MOTION carried. 
 

COUNCIL COMMENTS: 
1. Mayor Kerzner mentioned the borough’s upcoming October events (100th Anniversary of the 

Bangor Library, Octoberfest, and the Elks Halloween Parade). 
2. Council Member Schweitzer mentioned that he is a candidate in the upcoming election for Bangor 

School Board. 
3. Council Member Bilotta commented that the Borough’s September to Remember event at the park 

was a success. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
A MOTION to adjourn was made by Goffredo, seconded by Bilotta.  All were in favor. MOTION carried.   
The Bangor Borough Council Meeting adjourned at 7:16 P.M. 
 
                                                              
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Tracy Palmer, Secretary  


